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On Retiring from Office

Megumi AMANO
Imd-Past President of, LC.D., Japan Section

It is my utmost honor to have completed the presidency of ICD, Japan Section (hereafter the Section), which
takes pride in the position of opinion leader in the dental community in Japan, for the period of two years to
fiscal 2011, assuming the office of former President Tsuyoshi Saito on the occasion of the General Meeting held
in May 2010. I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude for the assiduous aid of the Fellows.

In relation to the occurrence of the Great East Japan Earthquake in March 2011, the Section, receiving the
understanding and cooperation of the Fellows, contributed to the disaster stricken areas through donations to
the best of our ability as an incorporated association. This was indeed a memorable incident.

The Attestation Ceremony in May 2011, in light of the social aftermath of the Earthquake, was held as
“transmission ceremony’ in a reduced scale at the newly constructed “American Club”. As well, the “Women's
Meeting” was newly held to consolidate and improve the venue and program. I am grateful to the successful
session without any trouble, having gained the understanding of the Fellows.

My sincere gratitude also extends to the Fellows for their understanding and cooperation in steering a sound
management during my two-year term as President, observing the passed teachings from the former President,
“administration of the affairs within our means and conditions”, as I explained in the News published in April.

I know that the Section’s officers, the committee members and the Fellows were obliged to feel
inconveniences on financial matters in the administration of the affairs for two years. However, I am confident
and grateful that the accomplishment of settled-account surplus in the two-year period of fiscal 2010 and 2011
was due to the budget compilation within our means and conditions and a sound administration of the affairs.

I am grateful to the Fellows for their sole understanding, cooperation and support in performing my duties as
President for two years, aiming at a wholesome development of the Section with a long history of 50 years.

I heartily entreat that the Section, under the guidance of the new President, will be administered with
a sound financial condition to sustain its satisfactory development through embodying such mandates as

friendliness among the Fellows, social contribution and volunteer activities.
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